STAMBAUGH TOWNSHIP BOARD

Regular Meeting

The meeting of the Stambaugh Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Isaacson on December
13, 2023, at 7:00 p.m. at the Stambaugh Township Hall.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

Roll call was taken with Supervisor Isaacson, Clerk Christensen, and Trustees Stolberg and Pangrazzi in
attendance. Treasurer Rogers was absent. Also present was Water Supervisor, Wyatt Johnson.

The minutes were read from the November 8, 2023, meeting and accepted as read.

Clerk Christensen read the bills for the month and Trustee Stolberg made a motion to approve the bills
with a second by Trustee Pangrazzi. Bills were approved.

Supervisor Isaacson read the Treasurer’s report which was accepted as presented.

Zach Hautala with the Iron County Economic Chamber Alliance reported that the Crystal Falls City
Council voted to sell S.C. Swiderski 27.1 acres of property in the city limits contingent on an approved
development agreement. Work continues on the ad sales for the upcoming Visitor's Guide. Twenty-six
businesses offered deals and/or discounts for Small Business Saturday shoppers. The Christmas in
Lights parade and the day’s events were very successful with a great turnout of support. Business after
Hours was held at the Museum in conjunction with the Christmas Tree Galleria sponsored by Wickwire
and Cathy Peruzzi of Thrivent. Approximately 80 people were in attendance.

Supervisor Johnson reported that our new generator is in production and would be delivered soon. His
new cell phone booster is working well in areas that he could not get service before. The Well house on
Hill Road is completed with the painting now finished. Meters are being replaced as they come in and
there were two new tap ins in the township.

Discussion regarding a Christmas bonus for Supervisor Johnson and Russell Johnson resulted in a motion
by Supervisor Isaacson to give them each a $100 bonus. Trustee Pangrazzi seconded the motion.
Motion carried.

Golden Lake Trail and West Brule Lake Road will have some work done on them next year.
Holmes Park is closed for the winter. Open MIC Night has started at the Windsor Center.

Clerk Christensen discussed early voting procedures that are set in place and reported that Julie Kezerle
has retired as County Clerk with Amy Donati completing her last year of her term.

The next township meeting will be held on January 10. 2024.
Supervisor Isaacson made a motion to adjourn with a second from Trustee Pangrazzi.
Meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Clerk Christensen



